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OFFICE OF THE LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

April 1, 2011

Dear Katie:

The entire Vermont Senate wishes to offer our sincere thanks for your service to the Legislature 
as a State House Page over the last several weeks. Your assistance has been incredibly helpful to us and 
your service helps the Legislature run efficiently, which is no small task! 

We hope the experience was a good one for you as well. We commend you on the initiative that 
you showed in applying for, and being accepted into, the State House Page Program. There’s no better 
opportunity to observe the legislative process, and that understanding and experience will serve you 
well throughout your life. 

Again, we thank you and wish you the best of luck in your future. We have no doubt you’ll go far!

Best regards,

Phil Scott John Campbell
Lieutenant Governor Senate President Pro Tempore
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